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Request: 
 
I am writing to you under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 to request the following 
information: 
 
- Parking Tickets issued between 01/01/2022 and 01/01/2023. 
 
- For each ticket, it would be great if we could also have the date and time of when the 
ticket was issued as well as the location please. 
 
- Also, if there is any information about the car/vehicle the ticket was given to, such as 
the make and model, that would also be very useful, if possible. 
 
Response: 
 
Please see the attached report.  
 
Further details relating to the vehicle that the penalty charge notice was issued to 
cannot be provided in the report. This level of analysis could only be obtained by 
interrogating the case folder of each individual penalty charge notice, of which there 
are more than 26000. This level of detailed analysis could not be undertaken in the 
time period specified within the Freedom of Information legislation.   
 
Therefore, this part of the request is refused under s12 (1) Freedom of Information Act 
2000, since the cost of complying would exceed the appropriate limit set out in the 
Freedom of Information and Data Protection (Appropriate Limit and Fees) Regulations 
2004. In assessing the cost of complying, the costs attributable to officer time involved 
in complying have been considered. Such costs are limited to £450.00 under the 
Regulations, which equates to eighteen hours of officer time. 
 


